Minutes of Walsall Meeting, 13th January 2016
Present:

Jay Patel - Chair




Chetan Rai – CCA Boots
Daljit Sandhu - Morrisons 



Malkit Singh - Walkers
Harj Sadhra - CCA Lloyds



Sudheer Kamath – CCA Tesco
Jyoti Vadukul - CCA Lloyds



Jatin Patel – Lazy Hill


Steve Hartshorne - KV Hartshorne


Abs Bashir – AIMp

Jan Nicholls - CO



 
WCCG: Hema Patel
CRi: Annette Orton, Clare Walters
The business meeting was preceded by working groups.

Apologies: Jas Pannu, Paul Gnosill, Fazal Rehman Jeff Blankley, Jyoti Saini, Balraj Chohan, 
The business meeting commenced with a round of introductions and a welcome to Claire (Manager) and Annette (Clinical Lead) of Walsall Cri at Beacon. Discussion centred on improving working relationships with pharmacists to benefit service users:

· Possible problems - prescription delivery none reported, other teething issues sorted out as they ocurred

· Closer communications - recognising pharmacy team see clients daily – their vigilance can contribute to harm reducation & safeguarding 
· installing a single point of contact SpoC phone line 

· encouraging pharmacy teams to feed back absence/illness immediately, rather than wait three days, reducing the number of re-starts

· replicate six-monthly training events programme (SoT) 

· expand use of PO

· introduce contracts/contingency plans etc

Action: scope meetings and contact Tania Cork (CO N.Staffs LPC) for feedback
CRi staff left the meeting.
EPS go live Saddlers Practice, January 19th, Ambar February 9th, Bloxwich 14th March.

CCG Update 

Hema shared the following:

► Hema’s apologies, an IT glitch had prevented payments for commissioned services – PF, PC & EHC; claims appear to be arriving as expected, any contractors not submitting a claim have been contacted;

► PH campaigns – evaluation of flu campaign due;
► Rpt prescription requests – further scrutiny of 48 practices revealed ~ £8,000 meds not required. Discrepancies can be created thro a number of routes, not just community pharmacy. Discussions at MMM will lead to a further audit. Bob and Hema request support with the question template. Updated good practice guidelines, draft discussed;

Actions/suggestions:

· changes to good practice guidelines 

· pharmacists use right-hand side to place orders –impractical as it is the property of the patient;

· Increase use of Repeat Dispensing – what are the current figures for Walsall practices;

· standardised script for practice pharmacists to ensure robust conclusions contact Bob Monday 18th
· Compare ND figures on dispensed Rxs.

► Rpt prescription ordering added to GP Incentive Scheme. The group would like to understand any implications of this for CCG and for community pharmacy;

► Guidance on glucose meters etc available for MUR counselling.
Meeting reports - Jay
Flu forum - report in December folder DBx.
No asthma alert on EMIST

Poor uptake – hospital staff, pregnant women, at-risk groups. Possible reasons: good weather, poor vaccine last season.

LMC – report in DBx 

Costing model – no action
NHS2 mail by June 2017 

Action: review key contacts to progress NHS2 mail
Medicines Management– reports in DBx  
December
Ron Bains & Balraj collaborative work on catheter use 

Agreed to continue to purchase Keele IMPACT 

↑ Use of Fentanyl patches, consider using morphine (diamorphine supply problems)

Mental Health Lead wants to meet LPC discuss possible pilot and also share information about free website.

January
Dressing pilot start Feb

Discussion on rpt Rx process had dominated the meeting. 
GP incentive scheme covers some of the following: antibiotics, non-steroidals other than Naproxen and Ibuprofen, specials (Circadin), switches recommended by Keele, rpt presc service, dospital referrlas, newer hypoglycaemics, , guidance on glucose meters, statins steroid inhalers, enteral feeds, dressings, vit D products, using morphine first line.
Cluster 
Jay gave verbal report on proposed Palliative Care scheme, initially in Birmingham and Solihull. Current thinking that 10pm – 6am cover will be provided by 20 care. Our members commented on likely cost of this compared with Walsall model. Scoping for roll-out from April.

Action: propose training is harmonised across the region to provide a more seamless service.
Domiciliary MUR template – template to be agreed, pharmacists can then obtain one-off permission form NHS-E to perform visits,
Flu – reported 38,000 vaccinations recorded on PO across B,S&BC + AHW. As not all pharmacies use PO this is an underestimate and an increase on last season’s figures. Detailed information has not been forthcoming.

LPN – engagement meeting 26th February. 

Hema left the meeting

Future meetings: February 10th, March 9th, April 13th
A full list of dates will be circulated with these notes and sent to The County Hotel.
Actions 
	Newsletter ►
	
	
	

	CRi - newsletter
	Jan
	√
	

	Flu campaign evaluation - newsletter
	Jan
	√
	

	Contact Tania Cork re CRi experience
	Jan
	√
	

	Update Rpt Presc guidelines
	Hema
	√
	

	Liaise with Bob Saunders CCG on rpt Rx requests
	Jan/Jas
	√
	

	Circulate Key Contacts for NHS2mail
	Jan
	√
	

	Vanguard info & LMC representation – contact Carolyn
	Jan
	√
	

	HSCiC offer Michelle Greatrex
	Jan
	√
	

	Invite LOC rep to future meeting
	Jan
	√
	

	Balraj – Emily Bissell email Erica left
	Balraj
	?
	

	Feedback to NHS-E on ND, Rota, Palliative care, x-border
	Jan
	√
	

	Progress PH meeting
	Abs/Mal/Jan
	√
	

	Prepare PSNC training reports for February
	Jyoti/Chetan/Fazal
	?
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